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NCRC NAHRO Officer Elected

President, Alan Zais—

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT, ALAN ZAIS

In my position as Chair of the International Research and Global Ex-
change Committee, IRGE, and NAHRO continue to work in partnership
with the Canadian Housing Renewal Association (CHRA) on various pro-
Jects, most recently with my presentation to the CHRA Board meeting
along with NAHRO CEO Adrianne Todman, where CHRA was looking

for our perspective on the upcoming election.

Our Communications sub-committee chair has started sorting through the
committee’s historical archives for preservation and storage on the national
NAHRO webpage. Additionally, the Communications sub-committee
meets reqularly and has been coordinating consistent emailing of interna-
tional communications—partner newsletters, conference information, etc.,
to our committee members and NAHRO leadership to include with regional
and state chapters.




Todman Sworn in As Deputy Secretary

WASHINGTON—Today (June 14, 2021) was officially sworn in as the twelfth Deputy Secretary of Housing and Urban
Development.

HUD Secretary Marcia L. Fudge issued the oath of office to Deputy Secretary Todman during a ceremony at HUD's
headquarters that was livestreamed to the department’s staff. Deputy Secretary Todman was confirmed by the
Senate by unanimous consent on June 10.

Deputy Secretary Todman most recently served as the CEO of the National Association of Housing and Redevelop-
ment Officials (NAHRO). Before joining NAHRO in 2017, she served as the Executive Director of the District of Columbia Housing Authority (DCHA) and served in
several career positions at HUD.

In video remarks, Deputy Secretary Todman stated: “I still remember the first trip | made to our nation’s capital when | was a teenager. | felt inspired by the
potential of the American government to help improve the lives of people in every corner of our country. | returned home to the U.S. Virgin Islands determined
to devote my life to public since. Since that trip, | have spent my career working to expand opportunity for people —in the halls of Congress, at federal and local
housing agencies, and as an advocate for organizations that advance affordable housing and community development.

Throughout my journey, | have made it my mission to help restore and revitalize our nation’s public housing; to help build more affordable homes in our coun-
try; to help house people who are homeless and to help families achieve their dreams. At every step along the way, | have worked to safeguard the public’s
trust-and to deliver support to people in need with efficiency and with equity.

My name is Adrianne Todman-and | now have the great honor of serving as the Deputy Secretary of the United States Department of Housing and Urban Devel-
opment. This will mark my second time serving at HUD-and | am thrilled to rejoin our amazing team and work alongside Secretary Fudge to build a strong, more
secure, and more inclusive America.

Today, | am filled with the same sense of excitement, inspiration, and hope that | experienced during my first trip to Washington. And | can’t wait to start work-
ing on behalf of the people and communities that HUD serves!

Industry Reacts to HUD Deputy Secretary Confirmation

MReport (Mortgage Banking News)—The United States Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs Thursday confirmed Adrianne Todman's
appointment as Deputy Secretary of Housing and Urban Development. Todman is the first Black woman to serve as Deputy Secretary of HUD, and, according to
a Banking Committee announcement, she enjoys "broad bipartisan support." Committee Chair U.S. Sen. Sherrod Brown (D-OH) applauded the confirmations of
Todman to HUD and also Nuria Fernandez' confirmation as Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration (FTA).

He said in a statement, "Congratulations to Deputy Secretary Todman and Administrator Fernandez on their confirmations. Both are distinguished public serv-
ants who understand the challenges we face, and will work to address the growing housing and transportation needs in cities, Indian country, and rural areas. |
look forward to working with them to make equitable and sustainable infrastructure investments so we can build thriving communities."

David M. Dworkin President and CEO National Housing Conference (NHC) in March announced support for Todman, calling the former National Association of
Housing and Redevelopment Officials (NAHRO) CEO the "perfect combination of experience to one of the nation’s most important positions in housing. She
understands the needs of HUD’s primary constituencies, who are the housing and redevelopment officials throughout the country navigating HUD’s programs
and successfully maximizing the impact of its funding." He pointed to her previous experience at NAHRO and the District of Columbia Housing Authority where
she gained "real-world knowledge of our housing challenges that is so essential to understanding the needs of the people and communities served by the De-
partment."

A press release from NAHRO notes that "Todman was easily confirmed by a unanimous voice vote." Her former employer, NAHRO President Sunny Shaw,
writes, "NAHRQO's loss is our country’s gain. We are grateful for the fearless and effective leadership she brought to NAHRO, and for the many ways in which she
strengthened our association. We are thrilled to see such an experienced houser and proven leader, with such a deep understanding of affordable housing
policy and practice, serve as Deputy Secretary at HUD, and we look forward to working with her in her new capacity." More support for the U.S. Virgin Islands
native came from a number of housing advocates. The National Fair Housing Alliance, for example, Tweeted support, noting that "Todman has been instrumen-
tal in the fight for fair and affordable housing."

In an additional statement, NFHA President Lisa Rice said, “With a great leadership team in place at HUD, now is the time to take bold, meaningful actions. We
look forward to working Secretary Fudge, Deputy Secretary Todman, and the Biden-Harris Administration as a whole to implement fair housing priorities
to ensure everyone has access to decent, affordable housing in healthy, vibrant, well-resourced communities freedom from discrimina-
tion.”




Former ILNAHRO BOD Member—Moving Up a Little Higher

Ala.: Birmingham Housing Authority President
Named Housing Association Leader (May 18)

David A. Northern, Sr., president of the Housing Au-
thority of the Birmingham District, was sorn in Tues-
day as president of the public Housing Authorities Di-
rectors Association. He previously served as senior
vice president of the association and was nominated
in January as president.

The Public Housing Authorities Directors Association
represents about 2,000 public housing authorities
across the country. “it’s exciting and such an honor to
be chosen by my peers at PHADA as the incoming
president,” Northern said.

The industry group works with legislators across the nation on policy development and to
obtain funding for low-income public housing program.

During the virtual convention on Monday morning, outgoing President John A. Hodge, execu-
tive director of the Brunswick Housing Authority, congratulated Northern and said he looks
forward to working with him. “He is an intelligent and dedicated housing professional and |
know he will do an excellent job with serving in this capacity,” said Hodge.

“David Northern assumes the PHADA presidency at a challenging yet opportune time for the
association and the affordable housing industry as a whole,” said Timothy G. Kaiser, execu-
tive director of the association. “David has been a long-time and valued PHADA committee
member, Trustee and leader of the association, who has a deep background in public hous-
ing and other programs such as Moving to Work (MTW), non-profit housing, and the Renal
Assistance Demonstration (RAD). David is well-respected for this experience and his commit-
ment to, and advocacy on behalf of, our nation’s low-income residents.”

HABD Board of Commissioners Chair Anthony C. Hood also issued a statement: “On behalf of
the Board of Commissioners, | would like to congratulate Mr. Northern on becoming the new
president of PHADA. The Association has a dynamic reputation due to its advocacy for
affordable housing improvements and regulations nationwide, and I’m thrilled that our very
own President/CEO now serves in such a high-level role with the Association. | look forward
to Mr. Northern being amongst the public housing policy makers in D.C. and taking his inno-
vative ideas to Congress to improve the quality of life for residents of affordable housing.”




HUD Representatives (L to R): William O. Dawson, Ill, Regional Public Housing Director; Towanda Macon, Division Director; and Eleny Ladias, Division Director

Yareli G., 11 Years Old

What home means to me statement:
These are all the things home means to me; Home
is where | can have peace. Home is where | rest my
feet. Home is where | sleep night and day. Its where
I'm happy and say hooray! Home is where I'm free.

Its where my family is. My family and me. Its
where | can relax. It keeps me nice and warm, Its
my privacy place, It keeps me safe. It has a locked
door. Home is where | like to be. Those are all the
things home mean to me!

Summer T., 11 Years Old, St. Clair County HA

What Home Means to Me Statement: g
When drawing this | thought about what it’s liketo |
be home. | feel safe, comfortable, and loved.
Loved by my Brother and Mom; safe from the neg-
ative and comfortable being myself, so | found out
a way to put it in my drawing.

**Remember--We can use your story...please submit to
latinaf@shal.org by mid-week of each month. **
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Marieli G., 12 Years Old |
St. Clair County HA
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Jeiker G., 6 Years Old
St. Clair County HA

Kimora W.

10 Years Old
Rockford (NiReACH)
HA
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Nextgov (June 7) - Almost two dozen senators called on the Federal Communications Commission, and Agriculture and Housing
and Urban Development departments to improve how they share and use data to pinpoint U.S. communities without internet ac-
cess. Led by Sen. Brian Schatz, D-Hawaii, the group of lawmakers—all Democrats—urged the agencies to better combine their
resources and collectively confront the digital divide.

“The COVID-19 pandemic has made it even more apparent that affordable and reliable broadband is critical to accessing educa-
tion, health care, and other essential services. Yet millions of households remain unconnected either because broadband infra-
structure has not been built to their homes or the price of broadband services is out of reach for them,” the lawmakers wrote in a
recent letter to the secretaries of USDA and HUD, and FCC’s chairwoman. “We need a collaborative, cross-government approach
to addressing this gap.” FCC data suggests broadband isn’t available to at least 14 million people.

Specifically, the senators ask the entities to put more of their assets together to boost broadband, or high-speed internet connec-
tivity—and to cooperatively promote more use of the existing federal phone and internet service program, Lifeline. Both HUD and
USDA “collect data that may be valuable in identifying neighborhoods where broadband is and is not available, or affordable for,
low-income Americans,” the lawmakers note. They pointed to existing federally assisted housing and nutrition assistance data, and
said the two should assess how it might be incorporated to complement the FCC’s mandated broadband mapping responsibilities.

“Accordingly, please identify data that your agencies collect that could guide resource allocation for expanding broadband connec-
tivity in low-income communities,” they wrote. The departments could also help inform relevant, lower-income households who
participate in their internal programs about the FCC’s Lifeline, which provides eligible subscribers with funding for phone and inter-
net services. All three federal agencies could also simplify enrollment in that program, the senators suggested.

“As you work on these coordination efforts,” they wrote, “please identify any obstacles that you may face in sharing HUD and
USDA data to increase broadband connectivity to the millions of unconnected low-income families residing in federally-assisted
housing and participation in the Lifeline program.” The lawmakers did not provide a timeline for response.

PITTSFIELD, Ill. (WGEM) -- There is money on the way to rehab public housing in Pike County, lllinois and Housing authority. Offi-
cials said the funds will help them give families more space, years ahead of schedule. Edna Harrison and her boyfriend have been
living a one-bedroom apartment in Pittsfield, Illinois for five years. "It's a nice size until we have grandkids over to stay all night,
but | think we live comfortable," Harrison said. But it's not comfortable for all the families that live in this housing complex.

Dani Crawford also lives in a one-bedroom unit out here with her fiancé and two-year-old daughter. "When they get bigger and
we get more things, clothes, toys for her, anything, it dwindles down the room in a one-bedroom apartment especially if you got
two or more people living in one. It is very difficult," Crawford said.

Pike County Housing Authority Executive Director Chris Bruns said they had plans to take the one-bedroom units and make them
larger units in 2025." "At our sites in Pittsfield, we have 88 one-bedroom units, 10 two-bedroom units, nothing larger to meet the
needs of the community," Bruns said. He said they received a little over $464-thousand to take five buildings, 20 units and convert
them over to two- to four-bedroom units. "We'll reduce from 20 apartments basically, to 7 because of the size differences, but
we'll also be able to meet the needs of the town better."

Crawford says that as her daughter gets older, the space issue will only get harder. "The more they grow the smaller the place
seems to be and when you have a lot of people trying to apply for these places, it's hard to get on a waiting list to get into a two
bedroom which is where I'm having the problem," Crawford said.

Bruns said before they can see this plan in action, they have to review their annual and five-year plan, make modifications, get
federal approval, and seek bids from contractors. He said he expects to see construction begin in about 6 months. He added that
they will lose some units because of the work, but the people living in those units will be relocated to another public housing com-
plex.




Recreational water facilities—also known as splash parks, splash pads, spray grounds,
wet decks, or spray parks—have gained popularity over the last decade. They’re inter-
active, non-natural recreational areas where water is sprayed, splashed, or poured onto
visitors. Water drains immediately out of the play area instead of accumulating. There’s
no doubt these recreational areas provide plenty of fun in the sun, but they also pre-
sent unique hazards for residents and guests. Check out our tips below, and get in
touch with a member of the HAI Group Risk Control team if you have any questions.

= 1. Check your state and local regulations—While laws vary by state and municipality, in
,;‘-*‘, most cases, recreational water facilities are considered a special use and require vari-
}’:ous approvals before, during, and after construction. Take Ohio, for example—design
b"_" plans must be submitted to the state’s health department before construction. The site

_ must be approved and inspected during and after construction. Once the state signs
off, local health department officials issue a license (if no problems are identified), al-
lowing the facility to open. Again, this varies by state, so check with state and local
officials before breaking ground. Bottom line: recreational water facilities should be restricted to areas constructed, operated,
maintained, and supervised by organizations with the appropriate approvals and credentials.

2. Don’t slack on maintenance—Given the presence of water, recreational water facilities have the potential for contamination

and the spread of recreational water illnesses (RWIs), which are caused by germs and chemicals found in the water we swim in,

according to the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). RWIs are spread by swallowing, breathing in mists or aer-
osols, or having contact with contaminated water in swimming pools, hot tubs, waterparks, water play areas, interactive fountains,
lakes, rivers, or oceans.

e Maintain the water chemistry in a manner that prevents the potential for the spread of RWiIs.

e For recirculated water systems, check chlorine levels several times a day, backwash filters regularly, and verify circulation and
turnover rates are in compliance with health codes. Clean play areas to maintain traction and help prevent slip and fall inju-
ries. Disinfect with bleach on a regular basis; make sure to wipe down water features. If the play area is unguarded or un-
fenced, look out for pets, debris, and other items that may enter the area.

e In the case of contamination, drain the play area and recirculation system. Perform multiple cleaning cycles—bacterial strains
such as E. coli are extremely resistant. Disinfect the entire play area and any equipment according to the CDC’s “Fecal Incident
Response Recommendations for Pool Staff” and ensure proper operation of the play area before reopening.

e Post monitoring and maintenance procedures for the maintenance staff. This may include when and how to test the water,
any corrective actions taken due to unsanitary conditions and a cleaning schedule for the holding tanks and play area.

e Maintain the recreational water facility in a clean and sanitary state.

e Respond appropriately to adverse incidents that may affect the health of users.

e Enclose or fence part or all of the recreational water facility to prohibit unauthorized access and help prevent wandering chil-
dren from escaping the area.

e Be equipped with appropriate safety and emergency equipment to respond to the hazards associated with the use of the facil-
ity. This may include first-aid supplies, an emergency telephone, drinking/bottled water, and blankets.

e Maintain procedures and train facility staff in responding to emergency incidents, including water pollution.

3. Perform daily pre-opening and closing inspections—Maintain a log and keep records of your daily checks.

e Add fresh water, filter, and disinfect water daily.

e Report accidents, incidents, and emergencies.

e Record breakdown of equipment and repairs.

e Check that all grating and drain covers are securely fastened to all pipelines and fittings that terminate in the play area.

e Ensure the play area is clean and free from obstacles such as broken bottles, garbage, rocks, bird feces, grass cuttings, etc.
e Clear all surfaces of any mold, moss, or algae as this can cause a slipper surface

e Ensure water chemistry is adequate and treatment and recirculation equipment is operational and maintained.

e Install and test ground fault interrupters where necessary.

(Continued on page 10)




Some of the affordable housing provided by
local housing authorities and IHDA funding.

g NAHRO ONLINE SUMMER SYMPOSIUM

UNIVERSAL YOUCHERS: A PATH FORWARD

July 15, 2021

Housing Action lllinois
A stronger lllinois begins at home

2021 Housing Matters Conference

Housing Action lllinois is holding our annual Housing Matters confer-
ence virtually again—and rejoining partners to bring it as part of Resilient
Communities: The National Forum. We will kick off with two days of col-
laborative content with top national speakers on October 4 & 5, followed
by two days of lllinois-specific workshops on local topics with our state's
experts and decision makers on October 6 & 7.This year, our sessions will
explore the new lllinois property tax incentives to create and preserve
affordable rental housing, the newly established COVID-19 Affordable
Housing Grant Program, which will provide “gap financing” for eligible
LIHTC projects, how the Opportunity Zones initiative has played out in
Illinois, and much more.

Learn more & register: https://housingactionil.org/conference

There's No Place
Like Home




FOR 30 YEARS

www.housingcenter.com

. g name used to refer to insurers, a producer, and related servi iders affiliated through & ¢ nt, and governance, Prop -
] J and related services are written or provided by Hou fon Group, Inc.; Housi ; | A Mutual Company;
Housw! urance Company, Inc; Housing Specialty Insurance Company, Inc; Innovative Housing Insurance i
Housing ! Scrvices, Inc. (DBA Housing Insurance Agency Services, Inc. in NY and M1}, Members of HA| Group provide commercial property and cast
affordab h anizati public hnusm? authorities, and related ent . Mot all products are available in all states. Coverage is subject to the tem
actually etention group or surplus lines insurer may provide certain coverages. Risk retention groups and surplus lines insurers do not participate in state guaranty
funds, re therefore not protected by such funds if insured by such entities. For a complete list of companies in the HAl Group family, visit www housingcenter.com.

4. Create safety rules—Develop and post rules to provide clear expectations and guidelines on the proper use of your facility.

Posted rules are also easier to enforce. The following are suggested rules to include along with any custom rules:

e Require that children be supervised at all times.

e Prohibit running, tripping, or rough play.

e  Post signs with safety rules and regulations in the play area. Rules should clearly identify the hours of operation, designated
age groups, supervision requirements, and general safety considerations specific to your agency.

e Refrain residents and guests from using the play area if they have an open sore or rash or are experiencing nausea, vomiting,
or diarrhea.

e Prohibit the use of the play area during an electrical storm or when thunder can be heard, even if it is not raining. It does not
have to be raining for lightning to strike.

e Clear the area when conditions for thunder or lightning are possible.

e Require swim diapers for children under four years old.

e Ask residents and guests to use a chemical-free sunscreen and re-apply often

e Ask residents and guests to wash hands after using the toilet or changing diapers.

e  Prohibit the swallowing of water from the play area, as it is not intended for drinking

e  Prohibit the use of glass containers, food, and beverages in and around the play area.

e  Prohibit animals and pet access in the play area

e  Prevent pollution of water in and around the play area.

Submitted by: Andrew Ragali | Senior Marketing Specialist | HAl Group

10



It's that time of year!! Time to consider renewing your membership or consider joining the lllinois Chapter of NAHRO.
Your decision to continue or join ILNAHRO through membership keeps the association strong and helps us in our
common mission of seeking excellence in both public and affordable housing, as well as, community and economic
development.

If you are not a member, this is your opportunity to join forces with other PHA’s and CD organizations. Please consid-
er joining us this Fiscal Year, there are exciting things on the horizon as we “Reposition, Renew and Refocus —in
providing more Affordable Housing.

Please renew or join TODAY. You can visit our website at www://ilnahro.org. Send a copy of your completed appli-
cation along with the appropriate payment to:

ILNAHRO, Springfield Housing Authority
200 North Eleventh Street
Springfield, IL 62703.

This will ensure that your membership benefits continue or begin promptly. Let us know if we can be of service at any

time.

NAHRO makes available resources for its members and others who provide decent, safe, affordable housing, and via-
ble communities that enhance the quality of life for all Americans, especially those of low— and moderate-income by:

« Ensuring that housing and community development professionals have the leadership skills, education, information
and tools to serve communities in a rapidly changing environment;

« Advocating for appropriate laws, adequate funding levels and responsible public policies that address the needs of
the people serve; are financially and programmatically viable for our industry; are flexible, reduce regulatory bur-
dens and promote local decision-making; and,

« Fostering the highest standards of ethical behavior, service, and accountability to ensure public trust.

NAHRO enhances the professional development and effectiveness of its members and the industry through its compre-
hensive professional development curriculum, including certifications; conferences; and publications. These efforts
work to equip NAHRO’s members with the skills, knowledge and resources necessary to succeed and prosper in a
changing environment.
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Dear ILNAHRO Member:

It is that Time of Year!!! Time to consider renewing your membership or consider joining the lllinois
Chapter of NAHRO. Your decision to continue or join ILNAHRO through membership keeps the
association strong and helps us in our common mission of seeking excellence in both public and
affordable housing, as well as, community and economic development.

During a time when our agencies are facing a decline in economic support, the question may be —
“Why Membership?” Your membership in the state chapter of NAHRO provides services that benefit
you and your organization every day. ILNAHRO has committed itself to providing services such as:
Training and networking through ILNAHRO'’s cutting edge annual conference that offers the best in our training fields.
Additionally, ILNAHRO offers centrally located training opportunities throughout the year at its Peoria Training
Center in Peoria, lllinois.

Legislative Advocacy and Legislative Advocacy Opportunities by providing sample ‘sign-on’ letters to issues affecting
affordable housing; Senate and House Bills that directly affect and shape public policy.

Informational Resource through a monthly newsletter that contains up-to-date information on housing issues, regional,
and national trainings, workshops, and the latest in legislative developments.

“Hot-Off-The-Press” e-mail blasts that provide information on legislative issues that affect agency operations.
State recognition of resident accomplishments through its annual Resident Recognition Award.
Your membership gives you access to members-only discounts for training, to name a few benefits!

Annual Membership Period: October 1, 2020 through September 30, 2021

If you are not a member, this is your opportunity to join forces with other PHA's and CD organizations. Please consider
joining us this Fiscal Year, there are exciting things on the horizon as we “Build Communities Together—Through Afforda-
ble Housing”.

Please renew or join TODAY. Complete the attached form and return it with the appropriate payment to: Executive As-
sistant, Springfield Housing Authority, 200 North Eleventh Street, Springfield, lllinois 62703. This will ensure your mem-
bership benefits will begin promptly.

Let us know if we can be of service at any time.

Sincerely,
Lorraine Hocker
VP of Member Services
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2020-2021
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM
lllinois Chapter of NAHRO
(Please Print or Type All Information)

Contact Name:

Agency/Company Name:

Address

City: State:

Zip Code:

Telephone: | ( )

Fax Number: ()

Please provide up to five (5) staff emails for “Agency” membership:

E-mail: Name:
E-mail: Name:
E-mail: Name:
E-mail: Name:
E-mail: Name:

Type of Membership (Check one or both):

Agency ($75.00) from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021

Individual ($25.00) from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021

Check the one below that applies to the business of your agency / company:

Please make your check payable to:
Mail to:

Public Housing/Section 8 Vendor/Supplier CDBG (other government agency)

Commissioners Affordable Housing Other Affiliated Member (specify):

lllinois NAHRO

Jackie L. Newman, President

Springfield Housing Authority

200 North Eleventh Street

Springfield, lllinois 62703

Phone: (217) 753-575, Ext. 206 or info@ilnahro.org
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Come Advertise with Usl!!

The lllinois Chapter of NAHRO s a professional membership association of housing and community development agencies and individuals. All editions will be sent by e-mail to the
entire ILNAHRO membership and posted on the ILNAHRO website.

The newsletter is distributed the entire year and our current subscription list encompasses over 200+ members/individuals.
Submission deadlines are 20th of each month.

The advertising rates for the newsletter are as follows:

Finished Ad Size (width x length) Cost Per Issue Cost For All 10 Issues
Full page 7.5"x10” $75.00 $675.00
Half Page 75"x5" $50.00 $450.00
Quarter Page 35"x5" $30.00 $270.00
Medium/Small 3.5"x 35" $25.00 $225.00
Business Card 3.5"x 25" $15.00 $135.00
Website Company Link Cost for Link—1-Year
Banner Logo Link $100.00

If you are interested in advertising with us, please send a high-resolution file (at least 300 dpi) to info@ilnahro.org by submission deadline indicated above. Acceptable files include:
iff, .eps, .pdf, or .jpeg or .png. If you have any questions please contact Brenda Bruner, Executive Assistant at the Springfield Housing Authority at 217/753-5757, ext. 206 or by
email at brendab@sha1.org.

Return this form to ILNAHRO, Springfield Housing Authority, 200 North Eleventh Street, Springfield, IL 62703

Company Name:

Contact Person:

Address:

City/State/Zip:

Phone:

Amount Enclosed: Paid with Check #:

Ad Size (Circle) Full Page Half Page Quarter Page Business Card

Print our ad in the following newsletter issues (circle):

January February March April
May June July/August September
October November/December
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President

Jackie L. Newman, ED
Springfield Housing Authority
217/753-5757, Ext. 206
jackie.newman@sha1.org

Vice President—CR&D

Alan Quick, Managing Director of SPAR
IHDA

312/836-5338

aquick@ihda.org

VP—Housing/Poster Contest

Deb Alfredson, Deputy Director
Winnebago County Housing Authority
815/904-2681
debalfredson@wchauthority.com

NCRC At Large Rep—2-Year
Melissa Huffstedtler, Deputy Director
Springfield Housing Authority
217/753-5757, Ext. 313
melissah@sha1.org

Vice President—Professional Development
Kate Brown, Sr. Housing Research

Elevate Energy
kate.brown@elevateenergy.org

Vice President—International
Jeff du Manoir

Northgate Public Services
613/821-1599, Ext. 304
jeffdumanoir@northgateps.com

Emerging Leaders Representative
Vacant

Secretary
Vacant

Senior Vice-President

Alan Zais, ED

Winnebago County Housing Authority
815/963-2133
alan@wchauthority.com

NCRC At Large Rep—4-Year
Ron Clewer

Gorman

815/847-0347
rclewer@gormanusa.com

Legislative Liaison

David Young, Director of Tech. Asst.
Housing Action lllinois (HAI)
312/939-6074, Ext. 202
david@housingactionil.org

Treasurer (Interim)

Alan Zais, ED

Winnebago County Housing Authority
815/963-2133
alan@wchauthority.com

Vice President—Member Services
Lorraine Hocker, Executive Director/CEO
Lake County Housing Authority
847/223-1170, Ext. 2030
Ihocker@lakecountyha.org

Vendor Liaison

Joe Pash, President, Sr. Acct. Exec.
Public & Affordable Housing Solutions
Johnson Controls

317/677-3080

joe.pash@jcj.com

Vice President—Commissioners
Dr. Grant G. Henry

Champaign County Housing Auth.
217/356-2188

ghenry@hacc.net
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Whatever the season, make it your best!
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